

Minutes: Moreland BUG meeting 22/01/09

1. **Present:** Missing data

2. **Business arising from last meeting**

Item	Status	Action
Purchase first aid kit	Not done	
Purchase AS 2360	Not done	Peter to investigate
Veena to email Phuong with rides as they come up	Changed – Veena uploads rides to calendar instead	None
Phuong to place info of final 08 ride & 09's 1 st qtr rides on BUG calendar	Ongoing	None
Anna to contact My Mountain to discuss joint ride opportunities	Not done	Anna to discuss cross promotion opportunities instead
Phuong to add future meeting times & locations to BUG calendar	Ongoing	None

3. **BUG campaigns**

O'Hea St

- Consultant report complete – BUG supports recommendations, which include turning the give way signs to apply to motorised traffic to give right of way to cyclists
- Christine Campbell organising meeting with MainCo and other relevant authorities to address rail crossing issue

Actions:

- Anna to follow up meeting with MainCo and report back to next meeting

Sydney Rd

Nothing to report

Moreland Council 09/10 budget

- Anna circulated BV's BIXE results for 08/09 fin year
- Options discussed for campaign pitch
- Anna called for people to form campaign working group

Actions:

- Anna to send email inviting members to participate in budget campaign working group
- Anna to convene budget campaign working group (Anna, Rod, Alisa so far)

4. Council update – Nicholas

O'Hea St

- Consultants' report being discussed by Councillors at present – their decision to be announced at next Council meeting, report to be made public tomorrow (23/01/09)

Actions:

- Create link to report from BUG webpage
- Bring report to BV's attention

Anstey Station #1

- Installation of disabled access ramp and handrails – path reduced from required width in planning permit for site next to station
- Q from Rod: is it possible to go to VCAT to get path widened? Is there anything Council can do to get it widened?
- Some path could possibly be regained taking down other handrail once wall on adjacent site built – about 20cm

Actions:

- Rod will seek briefing from Toby re what Council can do

Anstey Station #2

- Road crossing north of station – proper crossover to railway line 4m long (may start next week)
- Alisa suggested move give way signs back 4m to match crossover, to stop cars from blocking bike path. Yellow hatching?
- Nicholas: There are plans to install fine asphalt with brick drain near Florence Street Ramp on other side of Albion St, also ramp on north side of Albion St and lower grade of slope, fix fence (possibly replace with retaining wall) and hopefully provide more width on path

Brunswick Rd Crossing

- Looking at creating island to aid crossing from Amess St to Truscott St; will go to tender and be implemented in following financial year

East-west Bike Road (the Glenroy Extension)

- SKM appointed to conduct feasibility study – due to attend BUG meeting on 26th Feb

5. Rides

- Christmas ride went well
- Upcoming rides: 8/2 – Kew Boulevard; 15/2 – Williamstown; 22/2 – MS ride (Princes Park-Westgate Bridge)

Actions:

- Veena to register MorelandBUG team in MS ride

- Veena to put upcoming rides on website

6. Sydney Rd Street Party

- BUG to run bike valet service again – Anna has sent letter to Bruns Uniting Church requesting to use their yard again
- Nicholas suggested two valet locations this year
- Discussion about promoting valet in lead up and on the day
- Veena reported that Coburg Cycling Club keen to join BUG stall/activities
- Suggestion to have budget campaign submission on stall, also rides calendar

Actions:

- Veena to contact Crumpler re: equipt hire
- Anna to contact festival organisers to discuss second site
- Veena to follow up Coburg Cycling Club
- Rod to see whether Bruns Cycling Club interested in joining BUG stall
- Nicholas to ask for Council BUG and Cyclovia volunteers to help with valet

7. Other business

None.